
26th March  2020 - Week 1 

If you require urgent assistance please phone either 

Pastor Glenda Noordam (Lead Pastor)   0438 292 107 

Pastor Steve McNeilly    0409 173 747 

Hi everyone, Welcome to our first weekly news bulletin. We are hoping this will be a good way 

to stay in touch over the coming weeks while we are all in lockdown or self-isolation. 

 We have been instructed to observe “social distancing” but that doesn’t mean we can’t find 

creative ways to stay in touch and encourage one another through these tough times. We can’t 

physically visit one another in our homes or meet together in our regular services, but we can 

make a phone call, write a letter or drop a card in the mail. I can’t wait to see all the wonderful-

ly creative ways we find to stay in touch and encourage one another. 

We will continue live streaming our Sunday service at 10.00 am, but it will certainly take on a 

different look and feel. There will be some kind of worship that you can either join in and sing 

(if you don’t feel too awkward) or just listen to and soak or get jiggy and dance with the kids. 

We will make time to take communion together, so I encourage you to get some small glasses 

and bread ready prior to the meeting time and be ready to participate in communion together 

(don’t forget you can do this together as a family anytime). We will also be introducing some 

“armchair chats” with Steve, Barrie, Keith and myself, as well as some guest speakers. Not sure 

about all the technical side of this, but we ask you to be patient with us while we work out all 

the finer details. For those of you who are not on line, we plan to send out these bulletins every 

Monday so that you can keep up with what’s happening in the church community and have a 

transcript of the message. 

Please let us know if there is something we can do for you. I encourage you to call if you want 

to chat, or if you are concerned about anything, have a prayer need, or even just need help with 

shopping. We are here – we love you and care about you, and we are going to see this challeng-

ing time through by being intentional about staying connected. 

Remember Paul’s encouraging words to the Romans: “For I am sure that neither death nor life, 

nor angels not rulers, nor things present nor things to come, nor powers, nor height nor depth, 

nor anything else in all creation, will be able to separate us from the love of God in Christ Jesus 

our Lord.” (Romans 8:38-39) Keeping our Eyes on Jesus, the author and finisher of our faith.  

God bless you, each one. Glenda and Joe, together with the elders and ministry team of 

MNLCC 



    April Birthdays  

Linda WHITNEY    3rd 

Narelle REILLY    4th 

Mathew HOEKSTRA   4th 

Alex DIB      4th 

Nyachou GAWAR    7th 

Emily JEWKES    9th 

Judy CARMODY  12th 

Jean WIEGOLD  13th 

Peter KAKA  14th 

Rosemary INGLISS 15th 

Sandie McNEILLY 23rd 

Milla SAMSON  25th 

Sammy NEAL  29th 

Bert DeVRIES  30th 

National church leaders from across the country have united 
together in a call to Australian Christians to pray in response to 
the Corona-virus that is gripping the world.  
 

We are simply asking all Christians to set their alarms to pray 

for 19 minutes at 1900hrs (7pm) each day, no matter what their 

time zone.  
 

These are some prayer suggestions to cover lots of bases... 
 

Monday:  Family 

Tuesday:  Friends & neighbours 

Wednesday: Church family and ministries/missions 

Thursday:  Yourself (more details later) 

Friday:  The world - leaders, politicians, conflict, Covid-19 Virus, chil-

dren, elderly, others 

Saturday:  What's on your heart/worship 

Sunday:  Services...creating community in this difficult season. 
 

ALSO...Please join us in your own homes from 8.00 to 9.00 am every 

Wednesday morning. 

Live streaming? What is it and how can I be a part of it?  

Live streaming is sharing video to a live audience through 

the internet.  

This means you can watch the Sunday service at Moe New 

Life Christian Centre from the comfort of your own home.   

You need to be on Facebook and ‘like’ Moe New Life Chris-

tian Centre.  Click on the service and “voila”.   

If you are unable to make it to church, and you’re wonder-

ing ‘how am I going to bless God with my Tithes/

Offerings’?? 
 

You can do it from the comfort of your lounge room 

through online banking or you can do a direct deposit at 

the Commonwealth Bank anywhere in Australia. 


